Hello from Lima!

So while the UK's been facing bitter minus temperatures and heavy snow, Lima's just hitting the height of summer with plenty of sunshine and temperatures hitting over 30 degrees. But before you think I'm gloating a little too much, it's also the busiest time during my stay here as it's the time of the summer youth camps.

I have helped at two of these camps so far. The first camp, at the end of January, was in the south of Peru, in the second city of Arequipa. The camp itself was very successful, with the group of around 25 11-16 years olds being really ready and open to participate in the whole weekend. Outside of the talks and sessions on the theme of 'connecting to the true vine', they also got the chance, thanks to the great facilities of the place we were staying at, to enjoy the pool, go horse riding and play human table football! It was really great to have the opportunity to visit another part of the country and after the camp was finished, I, along with another volunteer here, Heidi, were lucky enough to have a few days to travel a bit more, including visiting the beautiful Lake Titicaca and crossing over into Bolivia for a night.

The second week of February was host to the 5 day camp for around 80 11-16 year olds from Lima and the next closest city to the south, Ica. This was already going to be a lot of hard work, as we were pretty short on leaders, but when on the first night it rained heavily (a massively rare occurrence since Lima is a desert) and we were sleeping in some very non-waterproof tents, things started off even more difficultly. This was then topped off with no running water or electricity for the whole of the second day! However, these 'minor blips' mostly stopped plaguing us and we have had a lot of really positive stories from the teenagers who came, not just about how much fun they'd had, but also what a special time camp had been for them and that they'd learnt a lot and grown from the sessions on the theme of 'YouFruit' (instead of YouTube) which was about the fruits of a life of faith. 

During the camp, one of my responsibilities was leading sports sessions each day. On one occasion, we played dodgeball which here is known as 'mata gente', translated: 'kill people'. With 80 teenagers playing at one time, I think that's a fair insight into the stress this caused! I was also involved in leading the times of worship every day. This came with its own stresses, namely that on the first day when we connected the electric guitar I was meant to be playing, it turned out to be live, giving me several fairly strong electric shocks! After trying various options of taking my shoes off and standing on cardboard, the only thing that stopped me being a conductor, was having a sponge and a sleeping bag strapped to each foot, not the most practical footwear for leading worship! (I've attached photographic evidence of this, along with the group photo from the end of the camp.)
There's one more camp on the 24th-26th February for the 17+ age group so please hold that in your prayers that it will be successful and another special time for everyone involved. 

Thank you all for your continuing support!
Charlotte x
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